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Federation Council 

Edward Street 
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BY EMAIL: council(5)federationcouncii.nsw.gov.au 

Dear Sir 

Development Application No 2019/223 - Corowa Aquatic Centre 
Submission - Corowa Amateur Swimming & Lifesaving Club (Corowa Swimming Club) 

We refer to the above Development Application. 

Whilst our Club is excited by the proposed new Aquatic Centre we have some concerns in relation to 

the size of the "Swim Club Room" referred to in the Application. 

From the plan attached to the Application (Attachment C), the space allocated for the "Swim Club 

Rooms" is 5850 x 5950. We submit that that space is not a sufficient space for the 'Swim Club 
Room'. 

Submission 1 

The old Club Rooms included both a shower room and a kitchen (containing two ovens, a fridge, 

microwave, sink, bench space and overhead cabinets as well as a meeting space. 

We had anticipated that the new Club Room would be of a sufficient space to again have a kitchen 

as well as an area for our members to meet and also to undertake dry land exercises. A space of less 

5850x5950 would be insufficient for that purpose. 

It is our submission that the Swim Ciub Room should be of a size that will adequately allow a 
kitchen space (which would again include an oven, fridge, microwave, sink, bench and cabinets) as 

well as a meeting space for our members. We suggest that a more appropriate size for the Swim 
Club Room would be 5950 (assuming that this is as wide as the room can be) x 13850 (the size 
presently allowed for the plant room.) 



Submission 2 

In addition, we do not appear to have been allocated a storage room for Swim Club equipment. In 

the past the Swim Club has been responsible for the storage of lane ropes and flags as well as other 

equipment used by our members. We had previously stored much of that equipment in the Club 

Rooms as well as in the shared storage room. This led to the inability to properly utilise the Club 

Rooms as a community meeting place. Is It Intended that Swim Club utilise the proposed "Storage 
Room" for that purpose? If not, it Is submitted that the plan should Include a further lockable 
storage space for the Swim Club to utilise for the storage of Swim Club's equipment as well as the 

undercover storage of lane ropes and flags. 

Once again, we are excited for what the proposed Aquatic Centre will bring for both our Community 

and our Club and look forward to working with Council to bring the best possible outcomes for both 

our Community and our Members. 

Should Council wish to discuss this Submission in detail with members of our committee, please do 

not hesitate to contact the writer on 0407 201 056. 

Yours faithfully, 

Rebecca Ross 

Secretary 

Corowa Amateur Swimming & Life Saving Club 


